
TRACT 41639 - East Carroll Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
October 13, 2010, situated in East Carroll Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,438,029.36 and Y = 753,147.81; thence North 50 degrees 51 minutes 
55 seconds East approximately 2,168 feet to a point said to be on the 
navigation channel of the Mississippi River; thence Southeasterly along 
the meanders of said navigation channel to a point of intersection with a 
line commencing at a point having Coordinates of X = 2,443,672.23 and Y = 
748,664.08 and having a bearing of North 78 degrees 05 minutes 34 seconds 
East; thence South 78 degrees 05 minutes 34 seconds West approximately 
1,966 feet along said line to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,443,672.23 and Y = 748,664.08; thence North 19 degrees 13 minutes 40 
seconds West 802.29 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,443,408.01 
and Y = 749,421.62; thence North 39 degrees 44 minutes 15 seconds West 
895.68 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,442,835.43 and Y = 
750,110.38; thence North 41 degrees 43 minutes 21 seconds West 702.66 feet 
to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,442,367.80 and Y = 750,634.83; 
thence North 50 degrees 05 minutes 14 seconds West 1,736.22 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,441,036.07 and Y = 751,748.82; thence 
North 64 degrees 20 minutes 31 seconds West 1,786.63 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,439,425.61 and Y = 752,522.43; thence North 65 
degrees 52 minutes 21 seconds West 1,529.91 feet to the point of 
beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT that portion, if any, of the above described 
tract that may lie within the State of Mississippi; the above described 
tract containing approximately 436 acres, all as more particularly 
outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department 
of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on 
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where 
applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
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modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: CATAWBA RESOURCES 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 436 Tract Number: 41639 
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TRACT 41640 - Bossier Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
October 13, 2010, situated in Bossier Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,613,100.00 and Y = 726,800.00; thence East 15,660.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,628,760.00 and Y = 726,800.00; thence 
South 10,820.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,628,760.00 and 
Y = 715,980.00; thence West 10,439.73 feet to a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,618,320.27 and Y = 715,980.00; thence North 41 degrees 22 minutes 
03 seconds West 7,898.89 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,613,100.00 and Y = 721,908.00; thence North 4,892.00 feet to the point 
of beginning, containing approximately 48 acres, all as more particularly 
outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department 
of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on 
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where 
applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Applicant: STAFF OFFICE OF MINERAL RESOURCES 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 48 Tract Number: 41640 
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TRACT 41641 - Bossier Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
October 13, 2010, situated in Bossier Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,628,760.00 and Y = 715,980.00; thence East 15,990.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,644,750.00 and Y = 715,980.00; thence 
South 15,680.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,644,750.00 and 
Y = 700,300.00; thence West 15,990.00 feet to a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,628,760.00 and Y = 700,300.00; thence North 15,680.00 feet to the 
point of beginning, containing approximately 28 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: STAFF OFFICE OF MINERAL RESOURCES 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 28 Tract Number: 41641 
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TRACT 41642 - Bossier Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
October 13, 2010, situated in Bossier Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,618,320.27 and Y = 715,980.00; thence East 10,439.73 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,628,760.00 and Y = 715,980.00; thence 
South 15,680.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,628,760.00 and 
Y = 700,300.00; thence West approximately 7,895 feet to a point on the 
East boundary of State Lease No. 5580 having a Coordinate of Y = 
700,300.00; thence along the boundary of said State Lease No. 5580 the 
following: Northerly approximately 10,641 feet and Westerly approximately 
2,531 feet to a point of intersection with a North-South line having a 
Coordinate of X = 1,618,320.27; thence North approximately 4,977 feet 
along said line to the point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT that portion, 
if any, of State Lease No. 5580 that may lie within the above described 
tract, containing approximately 45 acres, all as more particularly 
outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department 
of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on 
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where 
applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: STAFF OFFICE OF MINERAL RESOURCES 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 45 Tract Number: 41642 
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TRACT 41643 - Bossier Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
October 13, 2010, situated in Bossier Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,681,099.25 and Y = 603,884.04; thence North approximately 5,404 
feet to a point of intersection with the South boundary of the Northern 
portion of State Lease No. 17732, as amended, having a Coordinate of X = 
1,681,099.25; thence along the boundary of the Northern portion of said 
State Lease No. 17732 the following: Easterly approximately 6,954 feet and 
Northerly approximately 22 feet to the Southwest corner of State Lease No. 
20287; thence Easterly approximately 5,274 feet along the South boundary 
of said State Lease No. 20287 to its Southeast corner, also being a 
Western corner of State Lease No. 19759 having a Coordinate of X = 
1,693,325.95; thence along the boundary of said State Lease No. 19759 the 
following: Easterly approximately 5,470 feet; Southerly approximately 
5,218 feet; Westerly approximately 5,301 feet to a point having a 
Coordinate of X = 1,693,325.95 and South approximately 22 feet to the 
Northeast corner of the Southern portion of said State Lease No. 17732 
having Coordinates of X = 1,693,325.95 and Y = 603,843.54; thence Westerly 
approximately 6,727 feet along the North boundary of the Southern portion 
of said State Lease No. 17732 to its Northwest corner; thence Westerly 
approximately 5,500 feet to the point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT that 
portion, if any, of State Lease No. 17732, as amended, State Lease No. 
19759, and State Lease No. 20287 that may lie within the above described 
tract, ALSO LESS AND EXCEPT that portion, if any, of the Loggy Bayou 
Wildlife Management Area that may lie within the above described tract, 
containing approximately 56 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a 
plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
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modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: STAFF OFFICE OF MINERAL RESOURCES 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 

       

       

       

       



 14

 

 
 

Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 56 Tract Number: 41643 
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TRACT 41644 - Bossier Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
October 13, 2010, situated in Bossier Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point on the North 
boundary of State Lease No. 19761 having Coordinates of X = 1,686,554.85 
and Y = 598,434.05; thence Northerly approximately 773 feet to the 
Westernmost Southwest corner of the Southern portion of State Lease No. 
17732, as amended; thence along the boundary of the Southern portion of 
said State Lease No. 17732 the following: Easterly approximately 2,660 
feet and Southerly approximately 742 feet to its Southernmost Southwest 
corner, also being a point on the North boundary of said State Lease No. 
19761 having a Coordinate of Y = 598,434.05; thence West approximately 
2,660 feet to the point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT that portion, if 
any, of State Lease No. 17732, as amended, that may lie within the above 
described tract, containing approximately 1 acre, all as more particularly 
outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department 
of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on 
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where 
applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: STAFF OFFICE OF MINERAL RESOURCES 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 1 Tract Number: 41644 
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TRACT 41645 - Natchitoches Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
October 13, 2010, situated in Natchitoches Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,729,160.00 and Y = 456,480.00; thence East 5,650.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,734,810.00 and Y = 456,480.00; thence 
South 5,320.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,734,810.00 and 
Y = 451,160.00; thence West 650.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 1,734,160.00 and Y = 451,160.00; thence South 580.00 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,734,160.00 and Y = 450,580.00; thence West 
5,000.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,729,160.00 and Y = 
450,580.00; thence North 5,900.00 feet to the point of beginning, 
containing approximately 5 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a 
plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Applicant: 407 OIL & GAS 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 5 Tract Number: 41645 
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TRACT 41646 - Lasalle Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
October 13, 2010, situated in Lasalle Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at the Southeast corner of 
State Lease No. 19849 and a point on the West boundary of State Lease No. 
19850 having Coordinates of X = 2,139,156.03 and Y = 326,040.00; thence 
along the boundaries of said State Lease No. 19850 the following courses 
and distances: South 25 degrees 06 minutes 08 seconds West 3,614.59 feet 
to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,137,622.59 and Y = 322,766.80, 
South 61 degrees 18 minutes 54 seconds East 2,755.12 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,140,039.57 and Y = 321,444.36 and North 22 
degrees 27 minutes 20 seconds East 5,478.77 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,142,132.29 and Y = 326,507.70; thence East 691.82 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,142,824.10 and Y = 326,507.70; 
thence South 5,283.28 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,142,824.10 and Y = 321,224.43; thence West 5,327.27 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,137,496.83 and Y = 321,224.43; thence North 
5,267.73 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,137,496.83 and Y = 
326,492.16; thence East 311.26 feet to a point on the South boundary of 
said State Lease No. 19849 having Coordinates of X = 2,137,808.09 and Y = 
326,492.16; thence along the boundary of said State Lease No. 19849 South 
71 degrees 27 minutes 22 seconds East 1,421.76 feet to the point of 
beginning, containing approximately 207 acres, all as more particularly 
outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department 
of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on 
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where 
applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: LESLIE M. COOPER 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 207 Tract Number: 41646 
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TRACT 41647 - Lasalle Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
October 13, 2010, situated in Lasalle Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,126,890.25 and Y = 310,511.07; thence Westerly approximately 
1,157 feet, on a straight line, to the Southeast corner of a retained 
portion of State Lease No. 1461, as amended; thence along the boundary of 
said retained portion of State Lease No. 1461 the following: Northerly 
approximately 1,295 feet and Westerly approximately 168 feet to a point on 
its Northern boundary; thence Northerly approximately 16 feet to the 
Easternmost Southeast corner of State Lease No. 502, as amended; thence 
Northerly approximately 1,363 feet along the Eastern boundary of said 
State Lease No. 502 to a point on the Southern boundary of State Lease No. 
19852; thence Easterly approximately 11 feet along the Southern boundary 
of said State Lease No. 19852 to the Southwest corner a Northeast retained 
portion of said State Lease No. 1461; thence Easterly approximately 1,237 
feet along the Southern boundary of said Northeast retained portion of 
State Lease No. 1461 to its Southeast corner; thence Southeasterly 
approximately 88 feet, on a straight line, to a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,126,890.25 and Y = 313,120.00; thence South 2,608.93 feet to the 
point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT that portion, if any, of State Lease 
No. 502, as amended, State Lease No. 1461, as amended, and State Lease No. 
19852 which may lie within the above described tract, containing 
approximately 76 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on 
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. 
All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: LESLIE M. COOPER 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 76 Tract Number: 41647 
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TRACT 41648 - Lasalle and Rapides Parishes, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
October 13, 2010, situated in Lasalle and Rapides Parishes, Louisiana, and 
more particularly described as follows: All of Section 16, Township 5 
North, Range 3 East, LaSalle and Rapides Parishes, Louisiana (This tract 
contains only waterbottoms owned by the State), containing approximately 
12.87 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the 
Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All 
bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: Lessors acknowledge that said Township 5 North, Range 3 East is 
located 27.5% in LaSalle Parish and 72.5% in Rapides Parish, and Lessee is 
authorized and directed to pay any and all rentals and royalties which may 
accrue under the terms of this lease to Lessors separately and 
respectively in the following proportions: LaSalle Parish School Board-
27.5% and Rapides Parish School Board-72.5%. 
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Applicant: THEOPHILUS OIL, GAS & LAND SERVICES, LLC 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 12.87 Tract Number: 41648 


